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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, December 9, 2015
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:40 a.m. on Wednesday, December 9, 2015, in the City Council Chamber by the Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni.

In attendance:  Council Members John Crescimbeni, Jim Love, Al Ferraro; Commissioners Lane T. Bryant, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Gary Anderson, Stephen Swann, Penny Thompson, Steven T. Jenkins, ex officio; State Representative Lake Ray; Commissioners John M. Godfrey, Jill D. Haskell, and Tony Robbins, ex officio, were excused.
Jessica Morales, Legislative Assistant; Paige Johnston, Assistant General Counsel; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Dock Master; Daryl Joseph, Director, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural & Marine Resources Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; Beth Meyer, Chief, Disabled Services Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; Captain Mike Getchell, Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange; Geoff Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District; Tom  Kallemeyn, Florida Department of Environmental Protection; Scott Skinner, JaxPort; John Nooney; Lisa Grubba,  Florida Field Notes; Ron Littlepage, Florida Times-Union; Kevin Kuzel, Executive Council Assistant (Love); John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the November 12, 2015 monthly meeting of the Commission.
The first item on the agenda was a report on a meeting of the Fort George Inlet Task Force by Commissioner Gary Anderson.  The meeting was held on November 18, 2015 at the U.S. National Park Service Timucuan Preserve headquarters.  Shauna Allen, the National Park Service manager of the Timucuan Preserve, presided.  There were five individuals in attendance joined by eight on the telephone in a conference call.

Commissioner Anderson reported that the November meeting was part of an ongoing discourse whose objective was to develop a Ft. George Inlet Management Plan.  In a previous presentation, Mr. Anderson had described the natural problems in the Inlet and their impact on surrounding areas and waterways.  He characterized the Ft. George Inlet as a very complex system.  Shoreline property owners are concerned with what is happening to their properties.  Water quality was a significant issue owing to upland run-off into the coastal system. Both the federal government and the City of Jacksonville are monitoring the water quality and what is happening in the ocean.  Concern  was raised about Huguenot Park in Jacksonville; Huguenot Park was characterized as vulnerable, in part, because of the presence of endangered species, dramatic shifting of sands and the various park users.  The Task Force is endeavoring to secure additional information on the water quality issue.
In his monthly St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees, Dr. White reported that we are in the midst of unseasonably warm weather.  The river’s water temperature is relatively warm.  There is less salinity in the river because of the recent rainfall.  Dr. White reported that there are interesting oysters in the Northeast Florida area.  A group has been formed consisting of colleges and agencies to study the St. Johns River estuaries.  The first project will focus on oysters.  Dr. White described the use of drones in the project by a Jacksonville University professor.
Dr. White reported that the recent disease that had decimated dolphins appears to have subsided.  Two dolphin fatalities in the past year that had been reported were the result of entanglement crab traps.

Following this seasonal pattern, manatees are now in the Blue Springs area.

Dr. White reported that work on the Maritime Management Plan begins the following day (December 10th) at the Blue Cypress Community Center.

In his report on manatees, Dr. Gerard Pinto indicated that there had been no new manatee fatalities.  There had been eight fatalities for the year; one had been watercraft-related.

In a November 15th aerial survey, Dr. Pinto said that only three manatees were sighted and none of these were near power plants.

State Representative Lake Ray commented on the water withdrawal issue.  He noted that water demands have gone down considerably in Central Florida.  Representative Ray recommended that the Waterways Commission invite St. Johns River Water Management staff to come before the Commission and explain why the water demands are down.  The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, advised Representative Ray that the Commission had recently had a presentation on the issue by the SJRWMD Executive Director.  And, at the Commission’s last meeting, Nicholas Abrams of the SJRWMD further clarified issues regarding the water withdrawal issue and other concerns.

In New Business, Commissioner Gary Anderson announced that the next FIND Subcommittee would be meeting on January 8, 2016,

In Old Business, Captain John Suber updated the Commission on the Lady St. John’s status.  The vessel, moored on the Southbank, was sinking.  A meeting had been held with the Office of General Counsel, JSO and marine officials to assess the situation and options.  A boat had been summoned to remove the sinking vessel; that particular is sinking, as well, and funds are being sought to repair it.  Tera Meeks said that the City is trying to remove both vessels from the river as soon as possible (by the end of the month).
The Chair requested that Assistant General Counsel Jim McCain come before the Waterways Commission at its January meeting to discuss the City’s options if the owner of the vessel fails to remove it.  Mr. Crescimbeni wants to know the litigation options in having the City remove the vessel and recovering the costs and expenses from the vessel’s owner.

The question was raised about the option of declaring the vessel derelict and having it hauled out the same way we have autos removed.  Captain Suber explained that we cannot have the vessel removed because the vessel is moored at a dock with a contract.  By state statute, the vessel cannot be considered derelict.   It the vessel had sunk in the middle of the river, it could be declared derelict.  Not so if the vessel is docked.  The City has to wait until the vessel’s contract expires.
In Public Comment, Mr. John Nooney felt that the November 12, 2015 Waterways Commission minutes failed to reference specifics.  Mr. Nooney felt that the FIND Subcommittee minutes for November 20, 2015 failed to mention Tom Ingram’s ADA launch at the Duval County School Board building.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:34 a.m.
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